
	
 
 
 
From the desk of Pastor-Elect Smith: 
 
Greetings, 
 
I am humbled and grateful to serve you all and serve with you all as the Pastor-Elect of 
Historic Second Baptist Church of Bay City, Michigan. I am excited to be able to meet 
each and every member of our community of faith. However, due to the recent updates 
concerning necessary preventative measures to reduce the spread of the COVID-19 
pandemic, we are unable to do so at this time. We will utilize the technology available to 
us to connect with each other.  
 
Beginning Sunday, April 5th, there will be one weekly service at 12 noon. Beginning 
Thursday, April 9th at 10am, there will be one weekly Bible Study.  
 
Services and Bible Studies will be streamed live via tour new YouTube channel and 
archived for anyone to view at their convenience. I recognize that all of our members are 
unable to connect with us via online applications, therefore the services and Bible studies 
will also be available via audio through a conference call line [(978)990-5000; Access 
Code: 381777]. The line can be easily accessed by calling the listed number and entering 
the access code when prompted. 
 
Please be reminded that this service will ONLY be virtual; I encourage everyone to tune 
into service at home with their families, as your technology permits.  
  
Please be diligent in checking in with one another in the absence of our weekly 
gatherings. As more relevant updates unfold, please continue to practice social 
distancing, healthy habits, and be reminded of our strong faith in God. 
 
I encourage you to connect with us on Facebook, Instagram (hsbc1883), Twitter 
(hsbc1883), and YouTube (Historic Second Baptist Church – Bay City, MI). All updates 
and changes to the church’s schedule will be communicate via social media, our website, 
and our phone tree.    
 
Grace and Peace, 
 
Pastor Elect-Marcelle Smith, MBA, M.Div. 
Historic Second Baptist Church  
1770 W. Youngs Ditch Rd. 
Bay City, MI 48708 
(989)893-3937 
secbapt@sbcglobal.net 


